
From: Rob.Gunstone@south-wales.police.uk <Rob.Gunstone@south-wales.police.uk>  
Sent: 19 July 2021 11:22 
To: Licensing (Licensing Regulatory) / Trwyddedu (Rheoleiddio Trwyddedu) 
<licensing@cardiff.gov.uk>; martinswindon@outlook.com 
Subject: Application for a TEN-United Reform Church. Windsor Place Cardiff 27082021.  
 
To whom it may concern,   
 
Please be advised that South Wales Police raise an objection to the grant of a Temporary Event 
Notice in relation to the proposed event at the United Reform Church which is scheduled to take 
place on the weekend commencing the 27th August 2021.  
 
This objection is made due to concerns held by South Wales Police that the holding of the event as 
presented in the application and supporting documentation would lead to the undermining of the 
following Licensing Objectives, namely;  
 
The Prevention of Crime and Disorder.   
 
Public Safety.   
 
The Prevention of Public Nuisance.  
 
In addition, South Wales Police hold concerns regarding the management of numbers of patrons 
attending the event in accordance with Sec 7.35 of the Revised Guidance issued under Sec 182 of 
the Licensing Act 2003, namely;  
 
7.35 Such cases might arise because of concerns about the scale, location, timing of the event or 
concerns about public nuisance – even where the statutory limits on numbers are being observed. 
The premises user who signs the form is legally responsible for ensuring that the numbers present 
do not exceed the permitted limit at any one time. In cases where there is reason to doubt that the 
numbers will remain within the permitted limit the premises user should make clear what the 
nature of the event(s) is and how they will ensure that the permitted persons limit will not be 
exceeded. For example, 
where notices are being given for TENs simultaneously on adjacent plots of land it may be 
appropriate for door staff to be employed with counters. In each case it is important that licensing 
authorities and relevant persons can consider whether they believe that the premises user intends 
to exceed the 499 person limit, or will be unable to control or know whether the limit will be 
exceeded. Where the planned activities are likely to breach the statutory limits or undermine the 
licensing objectives, it is likely to be appropriate for the police or EHA to raise objections.  
 
Yours sincerely,   
 

 

 

  Rob Gunstone    

Cwnstabl yr Heddlu 3487 / Police Constable 3487.  
Adran Drwyddedu / Licensing Department 
Heddlu De Cymru / South Wales Police 

URS y Dwyrain / Eastern BCU 

Gorsaf yr Heddlu Bae Caerdydd / Cardiff Bay Police Station  

Stryd James / James Street  
Bae Caerdydd / Cardiff Bay 


